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STATE DIRECTORS CORNER 

Jeff & Shirley Kendle 

Wow!  Can’t believe the end of 2017 is here.  Camping Season, for most of 
us is over and the rigs and camping gear are now hibernating for a while.  
The holiday season is upon us, a time to relax and enjoy family, friends and 
food, of course, and reflect on accomplishments made the past 10-11 
months.  We are looking forward to the New Year. 
 

For those who have voiced their displeasure of not having RV shows this 
year – Guess What?  We are going to have an FCRV booth at the January 
show at the Denver Convention Center and there will also be a booth at the 
February show in Colorado Springs.  We got great deals on both shows and 

some assistance from National Office to help pay the booth fee.  So, when the sign-up sheet for volunteers 
goes out (very soon), we hope to see your names on it!  More to follow on these shows. 
 

Our next “Get Together” will be the planning meeting in February.  Please come “energized” with thoughts 
and ideas for Spring Fling and the Fall campout.  We need to get our attendance up, and most of all get 
members involved and excited about these two outings as these are the only times of the year that all 
chapters have the opportunity to mingle, exchange ideas and information and get to know each other.  
Spring Fling and the Fall campout are the only two state activities where the state makes any type of  
income from other than our Corporate Sponsors and Advertisers.  This income is vital if we want to  
resume the RV shows. 
 

We wish everyone a joyous Thanksgiving and Holiday Season. 

REMINDER 
 

2018 Schedules, Member Roster, and Updates to Profiles if needed are due December 31, 2017 
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Article submission is for chapters,  
program chairmen and members 

who have news or interesting  
articles or classified ads that they 

would like to share with the  
membership.  

  

 (Please type or print  
information &  
include your  

CHAPTER NAME,  
YOUR NAME,  

AND PHONE NUMBER) 

2018 EMBERS  
CUT OFF DATES 

 

Jan - Feb  Dec 31st 

Mar - Apr                 Feb 28th 

May - Jun                Apr 30th 

  

 

Editor:  
Kimberly Kendle 

fcrvcoembers@gmail.com 

The “Embers” is published six times a year.  
Please send any information that you would 

like to have included in the “Embers” to:  

 

 
 
 

fcrvcoembers@gmail.com  

 EMAIL 

2018 DATES TO REMEMBER 

DATE TIME EVENT LOCATION 

Jan 4th—6th NA Colorado RV Adventure Travel 

Show 

Colorado Convention Center, 700 14th Street, 

Denver, CO   

Jan 12th 11:00 am Colorado Retiree Luncheon Cinzzetti’s 

281 W. 104th, Northglenn, CO  (104th & I-25) 

Feb 8th—10th NA Colorado Springs RV and Outdoor 

Show 

Altered Reality Event Center,  3960 Palmer Park Blvd, 

Colorado Springs, CO 

Feb 10th 9:00 am General Membership & Planning 

Meeting 

Arvada Presbyterian Church 

5592 Independence St, Arvada, CO 

Mar 20th - 25th N/A FCRV International Retiree Rally North Florida Fairgrounds, Tallahassee, FL 

Apr 27th – 29th 9:00 am Field Staff Workshop & Campout Lakeside KOA, Fort Collins, CO 

May 17th - 20th N/A Spring Fling Morgan County Fairgrounds, Brush, CO 

Jun 4th - 8th N/A Colorado Retiree Rally Lakeside KOA, Fort Collins, CO 

Jul 9th - 13th N/A 2018 International Campvention Meadow Event Center Fairgrounds, Doswell, VA 

Aug - TBD N/A Statewide TBD 

Sep 17th - 21st N/A Southern Colorado Retiree Rally Pueblo South Colorado City KOA 

Sep 21st - 23rd 9:00 am Field Staff Workshop & Campout Pueblo South Colorado City KOA 

Nov 9th—11th N/A FCRV International Veterans    

Campout  

ABC Campground, Branson, MO  

Recipes are published when space is  
available.  Recipes not published will 

be saved for future issues.   

Inside This Issue 

Article Page 

State Director Corner 2 

Dates to Remember 3 

Southern Retiree Rally 4-5 

 Marv & Edith Kramer 6 

RV Shows 10 

 In Remembrance 13 

Holiday Joke Answers 19 

FCRV International Retiree 
Rally Registration Form 

25 

2018 Campvention  
Registration Form 

26 

Kids Korner 27 

Chapter News                        Throughout 



FIRESIDE  EMBERS—31 FIRESIDE  EMBERS—4 

Colorado Southern 

Retiree Rally 
Rain, rain, go away----or please  just rain during the 
night!!  A gentle rain day and night didn't stop us from 
having a great time during the 2017 FCRV Southern  
Retiree Rally, at the KOA in Colorado City. 
 
Our theme for this rally was "BOOTS FOR THE DASH", 
emphasizing living a quality, enjoyable and meaningful 
life on the dash between our birth and our death as on 
a tombstone.  We were aware of making every minute 
of our life count by adding to that dash by having a lot 
of fun and expressing joy during the week's experience. 
 
With 48 retirees in attendance, we started the rally 
with a fun meal of "Walking Tacos-All the  taco fixings in a bag  of crushed chips of choice.  Every 
one then enjoyed the get-acquainted time.  We were coupled with a person we didn't know very 
well and then each answered a given question to help get to know that person better. 
 
The rain certainly didn't dampen our spirits--we brought the games indoors:  Nerf Guns aimed at 
a target; Rubber Band Guns;-knocking over empty pop cans; A game called "Left, Right, Center; 
The Frog Race; Dice game called "Farkel"; and Old favorites like Card Bingo, Polish Poker, Train 
Game, and Bean Bag Baseball. Karaoke was enjoyed by many who     ventured out and lifted their 
voice in song. Many enjoyed dancing. because Willi taught a class on Line Dancing-101!!  With 
another Line Dancing class next year, the group will be able to go perform on the road!! 
 
The craft this year, taught by Wanda, was to make a Folded Photo Album.  It 
was a challenge, but many beautiful albums were made to take home to show 
each family represented. They can all be proud of the pictures displayed in 
these albums!! 
 
The great entertainment for one evening was by the Alan Polilvka Trio. Three 
men playing and singing music from the 60's,70's and 80's. They played a lot 
of requests from the audience and many danced to the familiar music. 
 
Bring your own meat to grill was our group potluck with each also bringing a dish to share.  We 
have so many good cooks in our group and the meal was enjoyed by all.  We kept an eye on our 
meat so we got what we brought, and to make sure it was cooked like we wanted it. 
   
It was hard to say "goodbye" at the end of the Rally, but the "Rally  Counsel Planning Committee" 
look forward to seeing you next year, plus many more from our Colorado chapters. You missed a 
great rally if you did not attend this one. 
 
Submitted by: Wanda and Len Durbin 
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Southern Colorado Retiree Rally 
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MARV & EDITH KRAMER 

After the Oct/Nov 2018 Fireside Embers was published, Eugene and Dorothy Bagenstos sent 
an email to Jeff and Shirley Kendle with some additional information about Marv and Edith 
Kramer which we felt Colorado members would enjoy reading. 
 
In 1995, Eugene and Dorothy Bagenstos attended a Chapters night.  Marv & Edith also  
attended the Chapters Night along with several other couples.  Eugene and Dorothy were in a 
group not knowing what to expect when Bill & Donna Clark introduced themselves and said 
that they were forming a new chapter.  We were all part of the new chapter and Bill & Donna 
were the Field Directors. 
 
During one of the first campout meetings, the group decided on the name "Gray Wolves" and 
Marv & Edith volunteered to come up with a logo.  They knew someone who was in the  
business and he made up two or three logos for the chapter to vote on.   He then proceeded to 
make up the logos and Edith volunteered to make the vests and put the logos on them.  Edith 
continued to make the vests for new members when they joined the chapter.   Eugene believes 
Edith did this until approximately 2012. 
 
In 1996 when the Silver Foxes became a Chapter, Marv and Edith were assigned to be their 
Field Directors.  Marv and Edith still maintained their membership with the Gray Wolves and 
attended the Gray Wolves meeting and campouts. 
 
After Bill Clark passed away in 2003, Donna resigned from being Field Director of the Gray 
Wolves and at that time Marv & Edith took over as the Field Director for the Gray Wolves. 
  
Marv and Edith were the Field Director for the Gray Wolves as well as for the Silver Foxes for 
several years.  Later someone was appointed Field Director for the Gray Wolves; a couple of 
years later they resigned, and once again Marv & Edith became the Field Directors for the Gray 
Wolves and also was the Field Directors for the Silver Foxes. 
 
About four/ five years ago the Kramers resigned as Field Director of the Gray Wolves.  When 
Marv and Edith sold their camper a year or so ago they became honorary members of the Gray 
Wolves and continued to attend the meetings. 
 
So, you see the Kramers certainly earned the Citation and the Gray Wolves and those that have 
known them for all these years are very proud to have had them in our Chapter. 
 
Submitted by:  Eugene & Dorothy Bagenstos 

Be sure you support our Corporate sponsors and advertisers.  Their   
dollars support us.  We should do the same for them. 



FIRESIDE  EMBERS—7 

A year in planning and anticipation for the Annual Albuquerque, N.M. 
Balloon Fiesta.  Approximately five hundred gloriously beautiful 
balloons participated in this internationally known event. The Silver 
Fox Chapter has former Hot Air Balloon Pilots and crew members in 
the group. They had shared the wonders of this festival with us and 
helped to guide the trip planning to insure we had an unforgettable 
experience. Only 3 rigs made the trek from Colorado Springs and 
lucked out to have spots together in a V.I.P. area. It was dry camping 
but they venue has everything covered to get you through the show.   
 

This year’s festival was blessed with favorable 
weather resulting in most of the events dazzling 
the crowds. Early morning Dawn Patrol balloons 
floated over our rigs alerting us to grab our hot 
coffee and get our chairs settled to watch the 
balloons engage the BOX.Our former Pilot 
explained how the balloons catch different wind 
streams to travel with the goal to come back to the 
launch field. We had a balloon touch down by our 
rigs and enjoy a cup of hot coffee. Then with a 
flash of flame launch back up into the air. Multiple 
balloons landed so close to us we went to see if we 
could help. 

 
The Festival has food vendors and fry bread was on an early morning wish list. Albuquerque 
has delicious food and we couldn’t get enough of the Mexican options. Each day we headed 
out for one of the multiple other things to see and do. The Chinese Lantern festival was 
spectacular.  A tram ride gave us breathtaking views of the city.  Some shopping in Old Town. 
We just scratched the surface of the events and options that this town serves up to the 
throngs of festival attendees.   

The trip was finished off in Santa Fe. Former Silver Fox members now live full time in this 
equally wonderful place to explore. It has been a favorite destination for our group. Having 
full hook ups was luxurious. Visiting and relaxing was on this part of our agenda…and…more 
great food.   
 
Submitted by: Carin Chambers 

 

CHAPTER NEWS 

Silver FOxES 
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 CHAPTER NEWS 

Star Chasers 
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 CHAPTER NEWS 

The Camp Stars 
It has been a very busy two months for the Camp Stars.  In September the 
group had a campout at Mueller State Park.  Unfortunately several couples 
were out of town, and one couple had a medical issue that prevented them 
from attending, but those who did make it had a great time.  It marked the 
return of the Jansens for a visit from their foreign lives in Florida, and I also 
understand that a trip to Cripple Creek may have occurred.  All that plus 
beautiful scenery to boot. 
 
Then came October with our nearly annual year-end 
trip.  This year we took a 2 ½ week trip to Utah to 

experience the five National Parks there, plus some related activities that we don’t get to 
do just everyday.  There was hiking and sightseeing in Arches National Park, Dead Horse 
Canyon State Park, Canyonlands National Park, Capitol Reef National Park, Bryce 
National Park, and Zion National Park.  Along the way we were able to also take a sunset 
jet boat ride on the Colorado River (followed by a “cowboy” dinner), and a sunset 
Humvee ride in the slickrock hills near Moab.  As one who suffers from fear of heights, I 
can tell you that we looked over more deep canyon rims and dove down more steep 
rocks than I could have imagined.  The hiking opportunities were plentiful, and once 
again Mother Nature smiled on us with abundant sunshine.  We were all probably worn 
out by the end. 
 
Pictures are worth a thousand words. 
 
Submitted by: Larry Scott 
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These Discounts are for FCRV ONLY!  DISCOUNTS NOT AVAILABLE ON HOLIDAYS 

From Interstate 25 
Take exit 269 B and head west on Colorado Highway 14 into Fort Collins. Follow the signs to U.S. Highway 287 north 
(about ten minutes). Take 287 north until you get to the northern edge of Fort Collins (about ten more minutes).     
Shortly thereafter, 287 will split off to the right to go to Laramie.  Do not follow 287 at this point. Rather, continue 
straight into the town of Laporte. The second stoplight after this split will be Taft Hill Road (CR 19).    Turn left onto Taft 
Hill Road (CR 19).  Now get into the very first left-hand turning lane that you come to, which is about 1/2 mile down 
Taft Hill Road (CR 19).  Turn left onto Lakeside Resort Lane and follow the concrete driveway straight through the gate.  

It’s all about having 

FUN!! 

Gold 

Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 

Email: info@fclakesidecg.com 
All these activities are FREE! 

Swimming Pool, Wading Pool, 
Sports Field, Volleyball, Basketball, 
Horseshoes, Bolo Horseshoes, 
Fitness Trail, Catch and Release 
Fishing, Dog Park & Library, Fitness 
Room, Recreation center including: 
Mini-golf, Jumping pillow, Bumper 
boats, Paddle boats and Bike  
rentals. 
 

Pay activities: Arcade, Chuckwagon 
and Laundry. 

• 24 hour Laundry room 

• Basketball 

• Catch & release fishing 

• Dog park 

• Fishing dock 

• Fitness trail 

• Lakeview sites available 

• Library/Fitness room 

• Mini-golf 

• Spa sites available 

• Playground & Sports field 

• Volleyball & Jumping pillow 

• Bolo & Regular Horseshoes 

• Bumper & Paddle Boats 

• Chuckwagon—Ends 9/15/2015 

• Wading pool—Ends 9/7/2015 

• Arcade—Ends 9/15/2015 

• Recreation Center– Ends 9/15/2015 

• 2 conference rooms w/ Kitchenette  
Some charges for use ($) 

RV Shows Are back! 

YOU WANTED THEM,  YOU ASKED, WE LISTENED. 
DID A LOT OF RESEARCH AND EMAILS. 

NOW WE ARE DELIVERING! 
 

We got some great deals from the Good Sam Affinity Group for the 2018 Colorado RV Adventure travel 
Show to be held at the Denver Convention Center from January 4th through the 6th and from the RJ  
Promotions for the 2018 Colorado Springs RV and Outdoor Show February 8th through the 10th.  We also 
received assistance from the National Office to help pay for the booth. 
 

Now is your chance to help Colorado FCRV grow.  We will be looking 
for volunteers shortly to man the booths at both locations.  Shirley and 
Jeff Kendle will schedule volunteers for the Denver show and Ron & 
Heddy Servant will schedule volunteers for the Colorado Springs show.  
Do not contact them directly as emails will go out to all chapters      
requesting volunteers. 
 

If we are successful with “RECRUITING” and “RETAINING” new     
members, we will look at going back in 2019. 
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PUEBLO SOUTH 
COLORADO CITY 

KOA CAMPGROUND 

20 MILES SOUTH  OF PUEBLO @ EXIT 74 
IN THE GREENHORN MOUNTAIN VALLEY 

800-562-8646  Email:  cocitykoa@juno.com   

Website:  koa.com/campgrounds/pueblo-south 

 

Now available a Deluxe Cabin with full bathroom, microwave, refrigerator, cable TV deck with gas grill and patio 
with fireplace overlooking the mountains (sleeps 6). Also available: One-Room Camping Cabin w/Cable TV,  

WiFi & AC/Heater, Grass yard, patio with gas grill. Close to restrooms & RV sites. (sleeps up to 4 people) 
Large, grass pull-thru RV sites with full hook-ups - “We’re Big Rig Friendly” - 30/50 amp electric with free cable  

TV & WiFi 
Social Hall seats up to 100  -  Outdoor Pavilion seats 50 under cover, Heated Pool, Hot Tub, Mini Golf,                                                  

Grass, Shaded Tent sites & Kabin area  - Children’s and Adult’s Playground, BBQs, Breakfasts, Planned Activities        

Rated the #1 KOA in Colorado, #5 in the US and Canada  -  Rated 5Ws by Woodalls 

NEW FOR 2016 
10 or more units get a 20% discount! Plus Host/Wagonmaster’s first night is FREE. You must Book 

your Chapter’s campout by March 15, 2016 to get the 20% discount.  6 thru 9 units get a 15% discount, 
but no Wagonmaster free night.  No advance deposit is required. Check website for information, pictures 

and pet rules. 

Gold 

Sponsor 
Colorado 

FCRV 
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CHAPTER NEWS 

The Trailblazers 
Colorado Springs Trailblazers headed to Buena 

Vista Mt. Princeton Campground for their last 

campout of the season at the beginning of October.  

The drive to the campground was a windy one, but 

the aspen and cottonwood colors were spectacular 

along the way!  One of our traditions is to walk (or 

drive) to Labeck's bakery in the downtown area for 

their tasty pastries.  I think that those of us who 

walked felt we were more justified in eating the 

hundreds of calories consumed.  Labeck's is an old, 

established part of Buena Vista.  

Some folks went "leaf peeping", some took the drive to overlook the valley, some went exploring up the 

pass, but all had a good time and gathered together for potluck dinners or breakfasts.  Those of us who 

stayed an extra day enjoyed each other's company at Quincy's for dinner.  We are sad the season has come 

to an end, but are excited to hibernate for a while and gear up next April!! 

Submitted by: Vicki Patterson 
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Universal Fleet, RV & Auto Collision, Inc. 

FULL SERVICE RV & COACH REPAIR 
 

Fiberglass, Gelcoat, Custom Paint, Welding, 

Interior Repair & Replacement, 

Windshield & Glass Replacement 

We work will all Insurance Companies 

 

 

  

 

1-(888)-292-0996    (303)-292-0996 
 

4545 E. 52nd Ave.   Commerce City, CO 80022 
 

WWW.UNIVERSAL-COLLISION.COM 
 

service@universal-collision.com 
 

INQUIRE ABOUT DISCOUNTS FOR FAMILY CAMPERS & RV’ers MEMBERS 

CENTER 

Trailer World 
Denver LLC 

  
Check out our new website: 

www.trailerworlddenver.com 
Please call us at: 303-329-3006 

 
We are your NUMBER ONE 

Source for new & used Travel Trailers & Fifth Wheels 

Your one stop shop for 
PARTS-SERVICE-RENTALS 
trailerworlddenver@gmail.com 

7930 E. Colfax Ave. 
Denver, CO 80220 

 
 

 

In Remembrance 
 

Bob Bassett, passed away on  
August 22 , 2017,  Road Runners 

 
Edd Dimock, passed away on  
September 6, 2017,  Colorado  

Eagles and Outlaws  
 

Steve Sinn, passed away on  
October 2, 2017,  Rolling Springs 

 
Vicki Brunner passed away on  

October 31, 2017, Oops 
 

Howard Ray Morris passed away  
October 28, 2017, Colorado Eagles and 

Rambl'n Rec's.   
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Chapter news 

 ASPEN ADVENTURERS 

The 2017 camping season has come to an 
end.   As we reflect back over the past year, 
the Aspen Adventurers have made a lot of 
memories. 
Our last campout of the season was at Boyd 
Lake State Park  with the kids Trick or 
Treating between the campers, a pumpkin 
carving contest, and our annual wrapped gift 
raffle.   
As we dream of warmer weather, we look 
forward to the upcoming holiday season beginning with dinner at the White 
Fence Farm in November and our annual Christmas Party in December along with 
lots of food, games, and a gift exchange.   Aspen Adventurers wish Colorado FCRV 
chapters and members a Happy Thanksgiving, a Merry Christmas, and a Happy 
New Year. 
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Silver 
Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 

 
Retirees 

Mark Your  
2018 Calendars 

 

Retiree Luncheon 
Jan 12th 

 

Colorado State  
Retiree Rally 
Jun 4th—8th 

 

Southern Colorado 
Retiree Rally 

Sep 17th—21st 
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Your One-Stop Shop For Vehicle 
& RV Add-Ons 

Hitch Corner Littleton 
10677 W. Centennial Rd. #103   

Littleton, CO 80127 
Metro Denver Area - 303-904-1558 

Toll Free  - 1-877-66HITCH (664-4824) 
Hours:  M-F 8:00  - 5:00 (MST) 

Saturday   - 8:00  - 12:00  (Noon) (MST) 

$10 OFF 
Your Purchase 
With Mention 

of This Ad 

Brake Controls - Bike & Ski Racks - Wiring 
Tow  Bars  -  5th  Wheel and Trailer Hitches  
Goosenecks and   Gooseneck   Adaptors    
Truck Accessories   -   Trailer Hitch Covers   

Curt - Draw Tite -  B&W - Demco - Hijacker 
Blue Ox  -  Roadmaster  - Thule  -  PullRite     
WeatherTech -Tow Ready - ROLA - Retrax 
DeeZee - Equal-I-zer - Fastway - Winegard 

Silver 
Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 

50 Years Continued Experience-Huge          
Inventory-Low City Sales Tax-Installations by  

Appointment, most under 1 Hour 

NEW LOCATION 
Hitch Corner East Denver 
1900 S. Quince St., Unit E 

Denver, CO 80231 
720-277-7782 

Hours:  M-F 9:00 - 5:00 (MST) 

 

Visit our website to see complete list of products 

www.hitchcorner.com 

Where should you go for the best Denver area motorhome rentals?                                            
El Monte RV Rentals  Call: (303) 426-7998 Toll Free: (888) 337-2214  

720.348.0404 - Main 
877.348.8284 - Toll Free 

720.348.0712 - Fax 

5989 Main Street 
Louviers, Colorado 80131 

Web  -  allstarsrv.com 

Winter Business Hours: 
Monday - Friday 8 am - 5 pm 

Saturday—Closed 

Why All Stars RV? 
All Stars RV understands your need to trust the people who maintain your motorhome, fifth-wheel, or camping trailer.  Our commitment to providing owners 
with the best possible service, repair and body work is unparalleled. 
 

The dedicated team at All Stars RV strives to treat each customer with courtesy and integrity from the initial point of contact until you drive away.  Our trained 
technicians have years of experience serving your RV needs.  All our work is performed in a prompt, professional manner and is guaranteed. 

Service 
If you are the owner of a motor home or other recreational vehicle, you know that upkeep is as regular as it is with your family 
automobile. It can be an agonizing task to find a good repair shop for your car, and finding someone dependable to work on your 
RV can be just  as frustrating. At All Stars RV, our aim is to be the shop you can rely on, will continue to return to and will  
recommend to your family and friends. We strive to provide dependable, honest service from the initial point of analyzing    
problems and providing estimates to performing your service and repairs at reasonable rates. 

We Offer: 

• Service that is guaranteed 

• Paint and body work 

• Most extended warranties 
honored 

• Insurance claim estimates & 
repair 

• Lube, oil and filter services 

• Interior/exterior repairs 

• Winterization 

• Storage 

We Install: 

• Generators 

• Satellites 

• Solar panels 

• Hitches 

• Tow bars 

• Brake controllers 

• Appliances 

• Awnings 

• Air conditioners 

 

Always a "Can-Do" Attitude! 

Silver 
Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 
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CHAPTER NEWS 

The Roadrunners 

It’s Fall and 

chili time at Riverview! 

The “soup” line and chow hall at Riverview. 

Fall beanbag baseball playoff series at 

Riverview.  Can you spot that one very 

competitive Roadrunner, again??  

And our camping season comes to 

a close at Riverview in October. 

 

The Roadrunner adventures of 2017 are about to come to a close, but not without some very fun and 

memorable moments shared together. 

There was no better way to start out the year than with a visit to a Denver, must-see tourist 

destination—Casa Bonita.  Most of the group had not been there in years and found the 30- foot-tall 

waterfall and cliff divers to still be the main attractions, plus it’s always an experience to have food 

served in an assembly line!  Next, came an awesome tour and lunch at the Breckenridge Brewery—

sampling their award-winning brews was the best part of the tour.  In March, the group enjoyed lunch 
together at Breadwinners (an Arvada eatery owned by the son of chapter members).  Camping started 

in May and the group stayed closer to home this season.  It truly is about the fellowship and making 

memories and not about the distance or locations!   

The Roadrunners ventured off to the KOAs in Central City and Colorado City, Casey’s Hideaway in 

Elizabeth (a substitute destination for another RV park that erroneously cancelled our group 

reservation at a very late date), Glen Echo in Poudre Canyon, Aspen Acres in Rye, and Riverview in 

Loveland.  The best moments of these events and camp outs are captured in the photos below!      

  

Sadly, we lost one of our members, Bob Bassett, in August.  We will miss his gentle soul and kindness 

and hope Cheryl continues to be part of our group.  The Roadrunners now end 2017 by celebrating 

together at our Thanksgiving and Christmas dinners.  More good times are already planned and in store 

for 2018!!   

Submitted by:  Connie Davidson  

 

 

 

   

A brewery tour--the best way to get 

most of the members out to an event!! 

Big kids playing while little kid in the 

background patiently waits for a turn 

on playground equipment at Glen Echo. 

A very competitive Roadrunner 

sliding into home during bean bag 

baseball at Glen Echo. 

Sunday goodbyes at Glen Echo  

on an August chilly morning. 
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CHAPTER NEWS 

The Weekend Warriors 
The Weekend Warriors strayed into northern New Mexico for our September 
campout and we were welcomed by the Taos Monte Bello RV Park.  Wonderful 
hosts, and so much to do in this artsy, historical area.  One of our day trips was a 
visit to the Chimayo “dirt church”, the Santuario de Chimayo, which is visited by 
thousands of people every year to pray and take a bit of the “sand” from a hole 
behind the main alter, which miraculously refills itself as the sand is removed 
for its magical and curative powers.  The local vendors are amusing and 
friendly, and lunch at a locally owned restaurant was delicious. 

 
The RV park is just outside the town of Taos, and the narrow 
winding streets are resplendent with shops, galleries, restaurants, 
and museums.  Allow more than a day to explore it all.  Our group 
found more than enough to do, and still allowed time to get together 
on Saturday night in the well-lit and protected outdoor pavilion for 
our Peruvian-themed potluck dinner and business meeting.  The 
surrounding mountains provided a beautiful sunset 
 
In October, we traveled to LaVeta, CO for our annual trek to the Octoberfest, which is held the first weekend of 
October.  The Circle the Wagons RV Park has been our host for many years now, and even though they have been 
sold, Jay and Denny have made the annual visit a pleasure, with promises that the new owners will continue.  We 
visited the Dog Bar and grill in Cucharra, and then spent the day immersed in the German atmosphere of 
Octoberfest, with vendors, car show, rummage sales, and our fall festival-themed potluck in RV community room.  
Great food, games after dinner, and great camaraderie with our Weekend Warrior members.  Always filled with fun 
and making new memories.                              
 
Submitted by: Kay Poland                                                         

 
Be sure you support our Corporate sponsors and advertisers.  Their   

dollars support us.  We should do the same for them. 
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September in Colorado is one of the most beautiful times of the year.  The 

Rolling Springs continue their travels and landed in Buena Vista with mild 

weather and sunshine.  Saturday morning found us getting together for 

morning pastries and coffee, etc., then we were off to the Turner Apple farm 

to enjoy the Apple pie tasting, fresh cider, tours of the farm and picking a 

few fresh veggies out of the garden and learning about Victorian/”Victoria 

dress Secrets” for women.  Buena Vista offers shopping down town, lots of 

great restaurants, and a walking bridge over the river.  In the evening we 

had a good old fashioned potluck.  Afterwards we had our monthly meeting and a game of 

polish poker.  Next month we will continue our flight south, to Pueblo South KOA. 

October is a reminder of life’s cycles.  With very sad hearts we had to say goodbye to one of 

our newest members as he passed away on Oct. 2 while traveling with his wife in Paris.  Life 

also brings with it weather cycles, warm one day and the next cold wind and even possible 

snow.  As our camping season winds down and we shift our thoughts to the warm inside 

and the upcoming holidays, we enjoyed our last campout bonding over meals, games and 

laughter and sadness but most of all just being together.  The cycle goes on, we would like to 

welcome new members and Skippy to our Rolling Springs family also.     

Submitted by: Candy Furnish 

CHAPTER NEWS 

The Rolling Springs 

Holiday Joke  
Answers  

see page 27 for questions! 
 
1. Santa Pause! 
2. A COWculator! 
3. Because it’s Decemberrrrrrr! 
4. The elf-abet! 
5. Jolly Ranchers! 
6. A cookie sheet! 
7. Santa Claus rolling down a hill! 
8. A puddle! 
9. Rude-olph! 
10. Snow! 
11. Do you smell carrots? 
12. Snowflakes! 
13. A pen-guin! 
14. A snowball! 
15. Because of all the wrapping! 
16. Santa walking backwards! 



Awning / Awning Fabric Cabinetry/Cabinetry Repair Carpeting 

Counter Tops Custom RV Bras Day / Night Shades 

Flooring Hail Damage Install LCD Flat Screen TV’s 

Insurance Claims Interior/Exterior Detailing Interior Warranty Work 

MCD Shades Repair/Replace Windshield Roof Treatment & Sealing 

Rubber Roof Replacement RV Furniture RV Windshield Solar Shades 

Upholstery Wall Covering Window Shade Repairs 

Window Treatments Windshield Drapes Winterizing/De-Winterizing 

SPECIAL:  Members of Family Campers & RVers - Why wait until you want to use your RV?  Bring it 

in between November 1 – February 28 and receive a 10% discount.  

Call 1-877-716-1832 or 303-716-1832 
Bob Johnson - Owner 

Members of Family Campers & RVers 

BIG OR SMALL – WE DO IT ALL 

6521 Washington Street, Unit D  Denver, CO  80229 

Skilled Services We Can Provide For You: 
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Large level pull-thru sites 
Kamping Kabins 
Rec Room 
24-hour restrooms/showers 
Laundry 
Playground 
Volleyball, horseshoes, basketball and more 
Hiking and Biking trails 
Camp Store 
Awesome views 
Free Wi-Fi 



Great Sites and Cabins 
• Big Rig friendly  -  Escort service to site 

• Large Deluxe sites - 40 ft x 65 ft with 300+ sq ft.                                                                                                                                                        
concrete pad, fire pit and picnic table 

• Standard sites - 30 ft x 60 ft 

• Backins, Pullin and Pull thru sites 

• 4 Bunkhouse cabins (2 deluxe and 2 standard) 

• Propane on site  -  Good lighting 

• Beautiful mountain views 

Enjoy Our Community Areas! 

• Community building - with direct TV & kitchen 

• Resort Store 

• Community patio area 

• Community fire pit table 

• Outdoor kitchen / meeting area 

• Dog Park 

• Laundry 

• Bath and shower facilities 

Address: 45606 W. Highway 50, Cañon City, CO 81212-8249  
Phone: 719-275-0900  Web Site: mountainviewrvresort.net 

6.5 miles west of Cañon City; 3/4 mile east of Royal Gorge turnoff 

Stay Connected! 

• Great WI FI 

• Direct TV available 

• Verizon Hot Spot 

  Things to Do On-Site! 

• Basketball  -  Shuffleboard 

• Horseshoes  -  Playground 

• Pickle ball 

• Walking and Biking trails 
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CHAPTER NEWS 

Woodland wookies 

“Glorious Golden West”  

by: Katherine Wood 
 
 

The beauty of the evening star, 

The Magic of the sea. 

The grandeur of the mountains tall, 

Enthrall, enrapture me! 

I know the wonder of the rose, 

The spicy pine tree air; 

The Rolling sweep of prairie wide, 

Wildflowers sweet and fair. 

All these belong to the Golden West. 

The sagebrush, tumbleweed, sand. 

Canons, cactus, deep ravines, 

And the lazy Rio Grande. 

All God’s creation is wonderful. 

Mankind is truly blessed, 

But the place on earth 

That is Heaven to me 

Is the Glorious Golden West. 

 

Submitted by:  

Maryann Glover, Field Director 

 

 

 

 

 

The Woodland Wookies September campout was in Elbert at 

a private Buffalo Ranch!  In October the Wookies went to 

Tarryall! 

 

The poem below touched my heart and totally made me 

think of our camping trips.  I came across this very old and 

yellowed newspaper clippingon my 88-year-old Mother in 

Laws desk.  It made me tear up. 
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CHAPTER NEWS 

We had a good time this year.  We started out with a few home meetings during 

the cold months and enjoyed the Retiree Luncheon.  A few of us attended the 

Retiree Rally in Canton, TX.  

We did some traveling around the 

area, museums, the rose garden, 

wow.  We met a number of nice 

campers. 

We followed that up with a few of 

us traveling to Brush for Spring 

Fling. 

The next outing took us over the divide to James M Robb State Park, very nice 

place along the Colorado River.  Bob Mitchell suggested we take ride on Highway 141, well worth the drive.  

Several campers visited the Gateway Auto Museum and had a wonderful time.  We then made camping trips to 

Manor RV in Estes Park followed by Statewide and Garden of the 

Gods RV Park in Colorado Springs.   

We made a visit to the cliff dwellings.   

 

Officers were installed during our last meeting.  We are now 

looking forward to our Christmas party.  We wish you all a 

Happy Thanksgiving, Merry Christmas, and Happy New Year.   

 

Submitted by: Tom & Cheryl Martinez 

 

These Gold and Silver Sponsors will always have 
an ad in the Embers. We encourage all Colorado 
FCRV members to support these sponsors when 
you need their products or services.  
 
. 

Colorado Gold and Silver Sponsors 

GOLD SPONSORS 

• KOA Pueblo So./Colorado City 

• KOA Lakeside Ft. Collins 
 

SILVER SPONSORS 

• All Stars RV 

• Hitch Corner 

• Interstate Batteries 

• KOA Buena Vista 

Gold 

Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 

Silver 
Sponsor 

Colorado 

FCRV 



 COLORADO FCRV FIRESIDE EMBERS 
Advertising Rates as of January 1, 2018 

Circulation:  750 Families along the front range—Published 6 times per year 
 

 

FULL PAGE - $75.00 per issue — All six issues for $375.00 

All ads in the Embers 
will be in the print  
edition as well as 

placed on our website 

Send this page completely filled out 
along with ad Copy and Payment To: 

(Copy and this form may also be emailed) 

 
Jeff Kendle 
2278 Dogwood Circle 
Erie, CO 80516 
Email—coloradofcrv1@gmail.com 
 
Make Checks Payable To: 
Colorado Chapters of FCRV 

HALF PAGE - $40.00 per issue—All six issues for $200.00 

QUARTER PAGE - $25.00 per issue   
All six issues for $125.00 

 

Submit form with the ad copy &  
Payment: 

 
Name of Business or Individual 

 
Address:  
 
City:  
 
State:                             Zip:   
 
Contact Person:   
 

Phone:  (           ) 
 
Email: 
 
Ad Size:                            
 
Please Check for Want Ad 
 
 
 
Amount Enclosed $ 

1 Time or     6 Times 

1 Time or     Until Sold 

BUSINESS CARD SIZE 
$15.00 per issue  -  All six issues for 

$75.00 

WANT ADS 
$7.50 per issue 

$30.00 until item sells. 
Call us when item is sold so we 

can stop the ad. 

PLEASE COMPLETE THIS 
FORM 

FIRESIDE  EMBERS—24 



FIRESIDE  EMBERS—25 

COLORAD FCRV FIRESIDE EMBERS 
Advertising Rates as of January 1, 2018 

Circulation:  750 Families along the front range—Published 6 times per year 
 

 

FULL PAGE - $75.00 per issue — All six issues for $375.00 
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Kids Korner 

Holiday JOkes 

Tic Tac Toe 

 

1. What do you cal l  Santa Claus when he doesn’t move? 

2. What did the cow get f or  Chr istmas? 

3. Why is it  always cold at Chr istmas?   

4. What do el ves l earn in school? 

5. What’s Santa’s f avor ite candy? 

6. What did the Gingerbread Man put on his bed? 

7. What’s red and white, red and white, and red and white? 

8. What do you cal l  a snowman in the summer? 

9. Which of  Santa’s reindeer  has bad manners? 

10. What f al l s but never  gets hur t? 

11.  What did one snowman say to the other  snowman? 

12.  What do snowman eat f or  breakf ast? 

13.  What kind of  bir d can wr ite? 

14.  What kind of  bal l  doesn’t bounce? 

15.  Why do mummies l ike Chr istmas so much? 

16.  What goes “Oh, Oh, Oh?” 

Answers can be found on page 



COLORADO CHAPTERS OF FCRV  
A NONPROFIT ORGANIZATION 

2278 Dogwood Circle 
Erie, CO 80516 

Retiree Luncheon 

 

All you can eat Italian Feast 
 

Cost:  Seniors $15.00 per person, includes buffet, beverage, tax, and tip 
Doors open at 11:00 am, buffet opens at 11:30 am 

281 W 104th Ave, Northglenn, CO 
Cinzzetti’s is located in the Northglenn Market Place 

Northwest corner of 104th and I-25—Take exit 221 off of I-25 
 

Pay by cash or check made out to Colorado FCRV Retirees 
 

Friday, January 12th, 2018 
 


